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Friday 11th February 2022

Parking 
Please could we respectfully ask that parents do not park in Jockeyfield or Teme Avenue 
when dropping off or collecting children - it is essentially parking for residents only. We 
have had a number of complaints from residents who’s drives are regularly blocked by 
parents when picking up from school.

You are able to park on Old Street for a limited time and the Youth centre car park (except 
for Fridays), however you can also use the Smithfield car park.
Could we also remind parents that the main gate should be kept clear at all times - as 
parking in the yellow box not only prevents us from entering and leaving the car park, it 
also hinders emergency vehicles accessing the premises if required.

School Closes at 3.15pm on Thurs 17th February. Fri 18th – PD day.  21st – 25th Feb for 
half term School re-opens on Monday 28th February

World Book Day - Thursday 3rd March

We won’t be dressing up this year … however we will be taking part in 
reading inspired activities with a range of different teachers. Celebrating 
our schools love of reading.

KS1 – VIP’s
The children in 'Snake team' 
are this terms VIP's in KS1. If your child is in 
snakes then they are able to come to school on 
Thursday February 17th in their own clothes.
As winners they will treated like VIP’s with special 
seats in the classroom, extra play time and seats at 
the top table in the lunch hall.

Our Value this term 
Perseverance

Let us run with perseverance the race 
that is before us.

Hebrews 12:1
Sometimes when they have been running 
for a long time marathon runners ‘hit the 
wall’. This is when their body is very tired 
and is telling them to stop. Many are 
tempted to give up, but others persevere 
and somehow find the energy to reach 
the finishing line.

‘Many of life’s failures are people who did 
not realise how close they are to success 
when they gave up’.

Thomas A. Edison

Reporting Absences
Please could we remind parents that if your child is 
going to be absent from school to notify the office -
either by telephone or the admin email address 
admin@st-laurenceprimary.com by 9am at the 
latest.  If we do not hear from you then your child 
will be registered as unauthorised.
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Diary Dates
February
14th KS2 Tag Rugby ( team selected)
15th Year 3 Swimming
16th Reception Class vision screening
17th KS1 ‘Snakes team’ VIP day
18th PD Day
21st – 25th Half Term

March
2nd Year 4 Swimming
7th KS2 Football (team selected)
9th Year 4 Swimming
9th Football team at Accrington Stanley
16th Year 4 Swimming
18th KS2 Cross country (team selected)
18th Red Nose Day
23rd Year 4 swimming
28th Year 1 – Ludlow Castle
30th Year 4 Swimming

April
4th Y3 /Y4 Curling/Archery
4th – 6th Year 5 Pioneer Centre
6th Year 4 Swimming
7th Easter Service – St Laurence’s Church – 10am
8th Break up 3.30pm for Easter
11th – 22nd Easter Holiday

May
June
8th – 10th Year 6 London Trip

Advance warning…….. 

Red Nose Day – Friday 18th March Wear Red – 50p donation  payable through 
School Money. We will also have red noses on sale from the school office, we will advise 
you when they have arrived.

KS2 Parents Evenings Timetable – These will be phone calls not face to face

Class Mon14th Feb Tues 15th Feb Weds 16th Feb Thurs 17th Feb

Year 3 3.30 -7pm 3.30 - 6pm

Year 4 3.30 – 7pm 3.30 -6pm

Year 5 3.30 – 7pm 3.30 – 6pm

Year 6 3.30 – 7pm 3.30 - 6pm

Please have you phone to hand and if you could be available 5/10 minutes either side of your 
allotted time. 


